

REVISION - FIRST TERM TEST –GRADE 11 – 2021

TEST 3

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word whose underlined part differs from the other three in pronunciation in each of the following questions.

- | | | | |
|----------------|-----------------|---------------|-------------|
| 1. A. geology | B. photography | C. psychology | D. classify |
| 2. A. enriches | B. difficulties | C. manages | D. releases |

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D to indicate the word that differs from the other three in the position of the primary stress in each of the following questions.

- | | | | |
|-----------------|-------------|----------------|----------------|
| 3. A. encourage | B. attitude | C. distraction | D. equipment |
| 4. A. professor | B. mechanic | C. philosophy | D. temperature |

Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

5. Nobody was at school late last Tuesday, _____?
- | | | | |
|-----------|-----------------|----------------|--------------|
| A. was it | B. weren't they | C. wasn't they | D. were they |
|-----------|-----------------|----------------|--------------|
6. By the end of the 21st century, scientists _____ a cure for the common cold.
- | | | | |
|--------------|--------------------|--------------|---------------|
| A. has found | B. will have found | C. will find | D. have found |
|--------------|--------------------|--------------|---------------|
7. If we had checked the petrol because we started, we _____ here.
- | | | | |
|---------------|-----------------------|--------------------------|------------------|
| A. would stop | B. would have stopped | C. wouldn't have stopped | D. wouldn't stop |
|---------------|-----------------------|--------------------------|------------------|
8. I'm going to wear my _____ tie to my uncle's wedding.
- | | | | |
|--------------------|--------------------|--------------------|--------------------|
| A. new blue cotton | B. cotton blue new | C. new cotton blue | D. blue new cotton |
|--------------------|--------------------|--------------------|--------------------|
9. The manager regrets _____ that a lot of people will be made redundant by the company next year.
- | | | | |
|---------------|----------------------|--------------------|----------------|
| A. announcing | B. to have announced | C. having announce | D. to announce |
|---------------|----------------------|--------------------|----------------|
10. Only a few of movies _____ on TV are suitable for children.
- | | | | |
|---------------|----------|--------------|------------|
| A. which show | B. shown | C. are shown | D. showing |
|---------------|----------|--------------|------------|
11. I saw a lot of new people at the party, some of _____ seemed familiar.
- | | | | |
|---------|---------|--------|----------|
| A. whom | B. that | C. who | D. which |
|---------|---------|--------|----------|
12. Body language _____ communication effectively.
- | | |
|-------------------------------|-----------------------------|
| A. is known to enhance | B. has known to enhance |
| C. knew to have been enhanced | D. was known to be enhanced |
13. My teacher told us that _____
- | | |
|--|--|
| A. he will give us his answer tomorrow | B. he would give us his answer tomorrow |
| C. he will give us his answer the next day | D. he would give us his answer the following day |

Make the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the option that best completes each of the following exchanges.

14. – Patient: "Can I make an appointment to meet the doctor, please?"

- Staff: "_____"

- | | |
|---|--|
| A. Have a seat and I'll be with you in an hour. | B. Not at the moment. He can't be disturbed. |
| C. You will need to check your temperature. | D. Okay, let me just check the diary. |

15. John are talking to Rosy about his favorite sport.

John: "What do you think of football?" - Rosy: "_____"

- | | |
|------------------------------|---|
| A. It's none of my business. | B. Of course, football players are excellent. |
| C. I'm crazy about it. | D. Well, it's beyond my expectation. |

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

16. We have lived there for years and grown fond of the surroundings. That's why we don't want to leave.

- A. planted many trees in the surroundings
B. loves the surroundings
C. haunted by the surroundings
D. possessed by the surroundings

17. Many parents may fail to recognize and respond to their children's needs until frustration explodes into difficult or uncooperative behaviour.

- A. suddenly becomes uncontrollable
B. slowly reaches the boiling point
C. stays under pressure
D. remains at an unchanged level

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.

18. A lot of adults pay lip service to the idea that it is important to listen to teenagers' ideas, but they tend to listen and then forget.

- A. empty promise
B. broken promise
C. early promise
D. solemn promise

Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to show the underlined part that needs correction in each of the following questions.

19. In a critical review of an experiment, a researcher should question (A) the validity (B), the reliability (C), and the important (D) of any test results.

20. The 1983 Nobel Prize in Medicine was awarded (A) to Barbara McClintock for her experiments with (B) maize and her discoveries (C) regardless (D) the nature of DNA.

Read the following passage and mark A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct word for each of the blank.

Global English

Global English exists as a political and cultural reality. Many misguided theories attempt to explain why the English language should have succeeded internationally, whilst (21) _____ have not. Is it because there is something inherently logical or beautiful about the structure of English? Does its simple grammar make it easy to learn? Such ideas are misconceived. Latin was once a major international language, (22) _____ having a complicated grammatical structure, and English also presents learners with all manner of real difficulties, not least its spelling system. Ease of learning, therefore, has little to do with it. (23) _____ all, children learn to speak their mother tongue in approximately the same period of time, regardless of their language. English has spread not so much for linguistic reasons, but rather because it has often found (24) _____ in the right place, at the right time. Since the 1960s, two major developments have contributed to strengthening this global status. Firstly, in a number of countries, English is now used in addition to national or regional languages. As well as this, an electronic revolution has taken place. It is estimated that in the region of 80% of worldwide electronic (25) _____ is now in English.

21. A. other
B. another
C. others
D. those
22. A. because
B. despite
C. though
D. however
23. A. With
B. Under
C. After
D. In
24. A. itself
B. ourselves
C. themselves
D. myself
25. A. communicate
B. communication
C. communicative
D. communicator

Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions.

Advocates of the laws and journalists who cover the issue often neglect to ask what will replace plastic bags and what the environmental impact of that replacement will be. People still need bags to bring home their

groceries. And the most common substitute, paper bags, may be just as bad or worse, depending on the environmental problem you are most concerned about.

That is leading to a split in the anti-bag movement. Some bills, like in Massachusetts, try to reduce the use of paper bags as well as plastic, but still favour paper. Others, like in New York City, treat all single-use bags equally. Even then, the question remains as to whether single-use bags are necessarily always worse than reusable ones.

Studies of bags' environmental impacts over their life cycle have reached widely varying conclusions. Some are funded by plastic industry groups, like the ironically named American Progressive Bag Alliance. Even studies conducted with the purest of intentions depend on any number of assumptions. How many plastic bags are replaced by one cotton tote bag? If a plastic bag is reused in the home as the garbage bag in a bathroom waste bin, does that reduce its footprint by eliminating the need for another small plastic garbage bag?

If your chief concern is climate change, things get even **muddier**. One of the most comprehensive research papers on the environmental impact of bags, published in 2007 by an Australian state government agency, found that paper bags have a higher carbon footprint than plastic. That is primarily because more energy is required to produce and transport paper bags.

"People look at paper and say it's degradable, therefore it's much better for the environment, but it's not in terms of climate change impact," says David Tyler, a professor of chemistry at the University of Oregon who has examined the research on the environmental impact of bag use. The reasons for paper's higher carbon footprint are complex but can mostly be understood as stemming from the fact that paper bags are much thicker than plastic bags. "Very broadly, carbon footprints are proportional to mass of an object," says Tyler. For example, because paper bags take up so much more space, more trucks are needed to ship paper bags to a store than to ship plastic bags.

(Adapted from <https://www.wired.com>)

26. American Progressive Bag Alliance is the name of a _____.

- A. plastic bag seller
- B. paper bag company
- C. law company
- D. plastic industry group

27. The word "**muddier**" in paragraph 4 most probably means _____.

- A. uglier
- B. luckier
- C. rarer
- D. vaguer

28. Which of the following is TRUE, according to the article?

- A. Paper bags can be the substitute for plastic bags.
- B. New York City prefers single-use bags.
- C. Studies reach the same conclusion on bags' environmental impacts.
- D. Plastic bags have a higher carbon footprint than paper according to research in 2007.

29. What can be inferred the reason for paper's higher carbon footprint?

- A. Paper bags are difficult to ship.
- B. Paper bags are much thicker than plastic bags.
- C. Paper bags take less space.
- D. Paper bags are easily torn.

30. Which of the following best serves as the title for the article?

- A. Paper bags are a good substitute for plastic ones.
- B. Is plastic really worse than paper?
- C. Activities of American Progressive Bag Alliance
- D. What people think about paper bags

II. Word form

31. We are going to change our suppliers as they have become very _____ in the last year.
(rely)
32. The fans waved _____ as the film star stopped out of the limousine. (excite)
33. Measures were taken around the world to _____ airport security after the 11 September attacks. (tight)
34. _____ is the spice of life, says the proverb and every one should try and do new things and meet people to avoid becoming bored. (vary)

III. Prepositions

35. Too many factories throw _____ their waste by pumping it into rivers and the sea.
36. I think women are suited _____ many important things, besides childbearing and homemaking.
37. My father warned me _____ thinking negative thoughts. Think positively!
38. I wonder if he knew the total amount, would he insist _____ doing that anymore.

IV. Finish each of the following sentences in such a way that it means the same as the sentence printed before it. Write your answer in complete sentences on your answer sheet.

39. That university often doesn't attract enough enrolments for the new school year.
→ I wish
40. "We'll organize the Christmas party next week", they said.
→ They promised
41. He didn't pay attention to the teacher, so he failed to understand the lesson.
→ If
42. I want to phone the woman. Her son broke my window yesterday.
→ I
43. People believe that the robber has worked in the bank.
→ The robber